Dear All,

I have to report the sad passing of Hugh McCaughtrie of Gilt Edge BC. Ian Crowe, secretary, writes:

He was a long time member of Gilt edge Bowling Club and well known to many friends and fellow bowlers whilst playing and supporting our Club and Worcestershire Bowling Association over many years. He will be a huge loss to his family and all his bowling friends in the bowling community. Obviously, in these unprecedented times, details of funeral arrangements are very limited and restricted.

Please pass on to your members.

June Bell County Secretary